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     THE PENTECOST SUNDAY                              

5th June 2022 

OUR MISSION            

TO WELCOME              
all who we encounter 
so that we can build a 

relationship with 
each other 

TO LOVE                                
as Jesus loved 

 OUR MISSION          

TO ENGAGE                
with God, each other 
and our community 
with hearts, minds 

and spirit                    
TO SERVE                 

God, each other, our 
community and our 

environment 

OUR VISION                                                                                                                             
‘LIVING AS CHRIST’ 

Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9.00a.m - 1.00p.m.                                                                                                                                

For urgent matters please contact the priests. Contact details above. 

St. Peter Chanel                                                                                       
817 Gordon Rd                                 
Hastings 

Vigil Sat: 5.30pm                    
Sunday Mass: 10.30am               

Weekday Masses                                
Tues: 5.30pm                                
Thurs: 5.30pm             

Sacred Heart                                               
425 Heretaunga St East                        
Hastings               

Sunday Masses                                                  
9:00am & 5.30pm                           

Weekday Masses                                                
Wed: 12.05pm                                                    
Fri: 12.05pm                                                      
Sat: 8.30am  

Our Lady of Lourdes                                       
85 Te Mata Rd                             
Havelock North                        

Sunday Mass                                       
9.30am  

Weekday Masses                        
Mon: 9.00am-Liturgy                         
Tues: 9.00am                                     
Wed: 9.00am – Mass                     
Thurs: 9.30am                                    
Fri: 9am-Exposition 10am-Liturgy                                      
Sat: 9.00am – Liturgy 

Immaculate Conception                               
Paki Paki 

Sunday Mass                                                        
8.00am  

                                                                     PARISH TEAM 

   Parish Priest: Fr. Marcus Francis  (On leave)                             Parish Administrator: Fr. Anthony  Htun  0273373356                         
 Assistant Priest: Fr. Trung Nguyen   0220626726                     Deacon: Tevita Faka’osi   0272757086                                     
 Parish Secretary: Steph  Levy  0226317045                            Finance & Property Administrator: Jean-Ann Ferguson 0272448126   
 Hospital Chaplain: Deb Lucy   0273554830               Youth Ministry: Faaki Tuanaki   0211644218                           
                          Passionist Family Co-Ordinators: Graeme & Margaret Armstrong  ph. 8777758  

                        
 
 

Pentecost – the birth of the Church and the building of Communities 
 
Once there was one Parish of Hastings. It was based in Heretaunga Street and called 
Sacred Heart. Many older people remember baptisms, marriages and funerals which were 
held in the older wooden Church building. In the early 1960s the one Parish became three – 
Our Lady of Lourdes, Saint Peter Chanel, and Sacred Heart. Always there was the Maori 
Pastoral Care Church in Paki Paki. Now the Parish of Hastings is one again with its different 
Communities of faith. 
Over generations it has been the Holy Spirit that gave guidance, inspiration, and gifts to 
build up the Community of faith. In each aged people are gifted to help the Community to 
grow. When we listen to the inspired Word of God, search the teachings of the Church, and 
partake of the Body and Blood of Christ we are gathered into one by the Holy Spirit. What 
role does the Holy Spirit play in your life? What gifts has the Holy Spirit given to you? 
  
In the beginning the earth was a formless void, there was darkness over the deep and 
God’s Holy Spirit hovered over the water. There was life and light. This same Holy Spirit 
hovered over Mary, the young maiden of Nazareth. With her consent she conceived Jesus 
the Son of God. After the Ascension of Jesus Mary waited in Jerusalem with the Apostles 
for the promised Holy Spirit. She led them in prayer and reminded them of all that her Son, 
their friend, had said and done. This Holy Spirit came and settled upon them. They went out 
and preached Jesus is Lord with courage and conviction. 
From their witness in Jerusalem, Judea and Samaria the Good News rippled outwards to 
the ends of the earth. We are still building up our communities of faith guided by the Holy 
Spirit. 

                                                                                                                 
Fr Arthur Toothill 



Readings for Next Sunday: Year C:                                     
The Most Holy Trinity  

Prov 8:22-31; Rom 5:1-5; Jn 16:12-15; 

                           Health & Safety Section:-                         

   Please refer to noticeboards in each church 

Pentecost 2022 

Novena to the Holy Spirit 

 

Breathe in me, O Holy Spirit, 

That my thoughts may all be holy. 

Act in me, O Holy Spirit, that my work, too, may be holy. 

Draw my heart, O Holy Spirit, that I love but what is holy. 

Strengthen me, O Holy Spirit, to defend all that is holy. 

Guard me, then, O Holy Spirit, That I always may be holy.  

 

Come Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful and kindle                                        

in them the fire of your love. 

Send forth your Spirit and they shall be created. 

Please renew the face of New Zealand 

O, God, who by the light of the Holy Spirit, did instruct the                                     

hearts of the faithful, grant that by the same Holy Spirit                                              

we may be truly wise and ever enjoy His consolations. 

 

Through Christ Our Lord, Amen. 

19th June: Day of Prayer for Refugees                                          
and Migrants 2022 

Towards an ever-wider "we": A Church that reaches out.                                                       

Every year Caritas provides                                                       
materials to mark the Day                                                                     
of Prayer for Refugees and                                                              
Migrants (19th June 2022).                                                                  
This year, in the face of                                                                    
division, we are encouraging                                                  
communities to reflect on how they can reach out to those 

marginalised by society. 

The resources this year are influenced by Pope Francis' 
Message for the 107th World Day of Migrants and Refugees 
and his encyclical "Fratelli Tutti'. Pope Francis has 
expressed concern for the divides in our societies and 
reminds us that we should be fostering relationships and 
welcoming all with open arms. We should no longer be 
thinking in terms of "us and them", but rather as "we", 
celebrating connections rather than concentrating on 

differences. We are one human family. 

Additional copies of resources are available upon request via 
email caritas@caritas.org.nz or phone at 04 496 1742. 
These resources are also available from our website, 

www.caritas.org.nz/day-pray-refugees-and-migrants  

           YOUR PARTICIPATION IS WELCOME... 

ADORATION: Madonna    Tuesdays 9am—1pm                                     
BAPTISM PREPARATION:  Please contact the office to arrange an 
appointment with a priest.                                                                 
BENEDICTION & Exposition: SH  Fridays 11am                                                                
CHOIR PRACTICE: SH  Thursdays 5.30p.m. NEW MEMBERS WANTED!                                                              
CHRISTIAN MEDITATION GROUP: Currently meeting via ZOOM 
Wednesdays 7-7.40 pm. No meditation or zoom experience necessary. 
Ring Paula 878 3314.                                                                                                                                                 
EMMAUS COMPANIONS: SPC 2nd Monday of the month 7pm.                      
Ring Rob 0276591313 or John 0278787014.                                                               
FOCOLARE SHARE " Living the Word " 1st Saturday each month. 
Contact Gerard 0211216391 or Ellen 0274484242 

HOSPITAL SINGING: Hospital main entrance 2nd Sunday 6pm                                                                                                            

MARIST THIRD ORDER: SH, (room off Day Chapel)1st Sunday of the 

month, 2pm.                                                                                            

MATTHEW’S GOSPEL STUDY: 60 Reynolds Rd., Havelock  Nth                

2nd & 4th Tuesdays. 7.30pm Ring Diana 0226510946                             

MORNING PRAYER :  SH Day Chapel Mon-Fri 9am, except                                          

                             Thurs 8.45am                                    

MORNING TEA: SH Wednesdays 10-11.45am All welcome. Bring a friend   

RECONCILIATION:  SH - Friday 11.30am, Saturday 8.30am                 

                  SPC - Saturday 5pm OR by appointment                                  

                                 OLOL - Wednesday 9.30am                                                                

ROSARY: OLOL - Thursdays 9.10am                                                                       

                 SH - Saturday 8am                                                                                  

SUNDAY READINGS 4 U: SH  room off  day chapel. Tuesdays 10 –11am 

YOUNG ADULTS: Mission Centre. 1st & 3rd Sunday after 5.30pm Mass 

SACRED HEART MINISTERS 

Ministers rostered on for the Sunday Masses are now 

assembling together in the gathering space, outside the 

Sacristy for prayer, before joining the procession into the 

church. You are still required to sign the Minister’s register, 

so the Mass Co-ordinator is aware of your attendance. 

Readers are requested to sit at the front of the church for 

easy and quick access to the lectern/ambo, and once 

completed your reading return to their families. It is important, 

"WHEELCHAIR PUSHING AT THE HOSPITAL" 
 
PLEASE! We need volunteers for Sunday 19th of June at 
10am, to kindly assist patients to the chapel. If you are able 
to help us, please phone Jill Frizzell on 0272467400 for 
further information. 

Memorial Mass for Ken Thornton at St Peter Chanel church on Tuesday 
7th June at 5.30pm. Ken was a long-time parishioner at SPC. Also, a 

valued and tireless worker for St Vincent de Paul.  

Feast of the Sacred Heart, Friday 24th June. 

                                                   On Friday 24th June, to      

                       celebrate the “Feast of the                        

                       Sacred Heart”, everyone is   

                         invited to wear something    

                                                            red if they wish.          

                         

OUR LADY OF LOURDES 
First Sunday of the month morning tea in the hall after                 

Mass today. All welcome. 

mailto:caritas@caritas.org.nz
http://m.vega.works/ls/click?upn=d4TiXLz3k8dHMWJzD0xYYGaAt8LIbTs-2FQv457jNYWIrG9UqoRra8432FZrUuACI-2FeLToF75tLs0q-2F-2Fu4RpAll0aaYiBFcVYmA9nhvTmZfhc-3Do8ph_r-2BDMsuWuYVmb7-2F1Mu1QL1P2Hj1RUIXPHBT5TqX7nIwzBDD5sfFpcpYHeAlXt7Je9Y4ZUgsBbn-2BziIRf4Y02eN3wirwtepTHOs
http://m.vega.works/ls/click?upn=d4TiXLz3k8dHMWJzD0xYYGaAt8LIbTs-2FQv457jNYWIrG9UqoRra8432FZrUuACI-2FeLToF75tLs0q-2F-2Fu4RpAll0aaYiBFcVYmA9nhvTmZfhc-3Do8ph_r-2BDMsuWuYVmb7-2F1Mu1QL1P2Hj1RUIXPHBT5TqX7nIwzBDD5sfFpcpYHeAlXt7Je9Y4ZUgsBbn-2BziIRf4Y02eN3wirwtepTHOs


WE PRAY FOR OUR FAMILY AND FRIENDS  
Recently Deceased:                                                                 

Alfred Minchin, Patricia Ellen Fea, Molly O’Donnell, 

Colleen Brady (Jean-Ann’s mother), Jesse Woodford, 

Jane van den Berk, Pat McGehan, Ken Thornton.                                                           

Please pray for the Souls of:                                                  

Hal Jonas, John Blake A 01/05, Timu Lafaele A 05/05, June 

Taylor A 13/05, Cecilia Barnes A 14/05, Stanislaw Melgies 

A 21/05, John Heasley A 22/05, Vanessa O’Niell A 24/05, 

Walter Hannan A 02/05, Alan Hannan A 14/05, George L. 

Sullivan A 23/05, Olga Unverricht A 31/05, Joseph Moran A 

01/06, David Weir A 06/06, Reuben & Nancy Lange and 

their departed siblings, William, Pattie, David and Peter 

O’Keefe.  

 Sacred Heart Church -Children’s Liturgy 

Leaders/Helpers are urgently needed for Children’s Liturgy 
programme during 9.00 am Mass at Sacred Heart. Training 
and resources will be provided. Anyone from secondary 
school age onwards is welcome to join the team. Please 

contact the Parish office for further information. 

Please keep in your prayers those in our parish and 

communities who are sick especially:                               

Names for the sick will be rotated monthly. Please let 

the parish office know if you wish for the name to stay 

on the Prayer  List .                                               

Margaret Martin, members and volunteers of the Hastings 

St Vincent de Paul, Lily Walsh, Margaret Roberts, Des 

Sutton, Loyola Mouldey,  Staveley Tankersley, Vincenza 

Ercolano, Peter Dawes, Sue Davis, Bronwynne Thorp, 

Raewyn Connors, Chris Lucy, Trish Sharp, Jo Ramsay, 

John Janssen, Mark Rice, Noreen Pakinga (Laracy), 

Annette Brunton, Tony Brunton, Bob Barber, Robert 

McIntyre, Keith Billington, Teresa Griffin, Tiffany Wong, Jan 

Skinners, Maree McCracken, Livia Bairstow, Fr. David 

Gledhill, Elaine Campbell, Jaimee Gregory, Catherine 

Guilford, Eve van Bohemen, Kristen Hay, Colleen Taylor, 

Beverley Morley, Malakai Lyford, Natalie & Reg Corbett, 

Lauretta Ball, Louise O’Connor, Xavier Allen, Joyce 

Dawes, Des Kavanagh, June Brunton, James Minehan, 

David Neilson, Marie McCormick, Mark Sullivan, Kathryn 

Ingram, Mike Timu,  Selani Poe,  Rita Yule, Tovi’o Levy, 

Marie Tatere, Sally Wilson, Fenton Kelly.              

PRAYERLINE:  When in need of prayers for special 

intentions please phone any one of the following people:                                                                

Fay Evans  878 8643, Eleanor McFlynn 878 9928,                 

Trish Webley 8778172 or Margaret Frater  877 7571. 

                     YOUTH CORNER 

Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Bula Vinaka, Talofa lava, Malo e lelei, Malo ni, 
Fakaalofa lahi atu, Alo, Namaste. We welcome You and invite You to join 
Us. 
 
The Youth Ministry Life Teen Program has started with the Hastings 
Parish and we are grateful to God for this Ministry into our Youth lives.  
Life Teen is a movement within the Roman Catholic Church, Life Teen 
leads Teenagers and their Families into a deeper relationship with Jesus 
Christ and His Church. 
 
Each Evening commences with Youth Mass at 5:30 p.m. where Families 
and Parishioners are welcome to join us. Thank you to the Hastings Parish 
for support by this time being given for our Youth to participate and serve 
during this Mass. Our Youth Minister, Faaki, and our Worship Leaders, 
Victoria and Luella encourage our Youth in extending their talents to share 
with other members of the Parish. It’s a privilege to sit in amongst the choir 
and hear them worship and see our Youth serve during this Mass.   
 
After Mass is Life Teen, a time of food, fun, friendship, and fellowship.  
Each evening has the following components.  
 Gather, blessing of the meal and sharing together.                                

Prayer and a fun activity. 
 Proclaim, the teaching of the evening, with small group discussions 
 Send, an opportunity to experience the Sacraments of Adoration, 

Reconciliation, or a time of reflection. 
 

It is an answer to prayer to bring our Youth closer to and in relationship 
with Jesus Christ during a stage in their life where they are developing 
their own Faith and choosing where they belong. It gives the opportunity to 
encounter Jesus Christ and build and deepen relationships with each 
other. They are supported by Adult Leaders to encourage them and walk 
beside them in their faith journey, as they move towards becoming Adults 
themselves. 
 
Thank you to Faaki, Victoria, Luella, Stephanie, Tina, Romwell, Jonathan 
and Chris for giving of yourselves to help lead this Ministry.  Luana and 
Betsy, thank you for your help with preparing and serving food for our 
growing Youth. We extend the invitation to Grandparents, Parents, 
Friends, and Families to invite your Youth Family Members to join Us each 
Sunday during School Term time, starting with 5:30 Mass at Sacred Heart 
Chapel, followed by Life Teen, finishing at 8:15 p.m. (transport provided).  
 
Wishing you all a blessed and joyful week. 
 
God bless, Joylene Whibley  

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

 

 

 

                               

"FREE Fitness” starting on Saturday 21st May, from 8am - 
9am at St John's College gym. Bring a towel, water bottle 
and proper exercise footwear, and a friend/family member.  
Please visit their facebook page Pasifika Mentor St Johns 
College or email Jonathan Foster for further details: 
jfost006@gmail.com. Transport provided. 

mailto:jfost006@gmail.com


                       ARE YOU NEW TO OUR PARISH? If so....WELCOME!                                                                                 

  Please write your name and contact details in the space below and one of our wonderful staff members will contact you.                                  
.                                                                                                                                                                           

Name………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………  

Phone Number…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………...                 

Email address……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..    

Please place this slip into the offertory basket 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

St Mary’s Primary School                                                                                                                                                                               
The term is going very well. Here at St Mary's the students are working hard. In the past two weeks our School Leaders were lucky 
enough to attend the National Young Leaders' Day conference in Palmerston North. They gathered with 1200 other young leaders from 
across the Central North Island to listen to inspirational speakers. Our Junior School enjoyed visits from a Police Officer and a St John 
Ambulance person. They enjoyed learning about safety and seeing the equipment that these people use in our community to help keep 
us safe and well. This linked into our Inquiry about Important People in our Community. Teachers enjoyed a Professional Development 
learning around Coaching for colleagues and within our classrooms.                                                                                                                                                                                           
We have enjoyed a wonderful Hall Opening celebration. Many thanks to those who attended to make this a significant occasion for our 
school and community. Thank you to those who prepared and participated in this auspicious occasion!! We thank all those who have 
helped raise money over the many years so that our current and future St Mary's children may enjoy the use of a school hall!                       
Have a joyful fortnight ahead.                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Rachael Quinney (DRS)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Sacred Heart College                                                                                                                                                                                     
Next Sunday, 12 June, we have a combined school mass with St John’s College at Sacred Heart Church in Hastings at 9am. Our Year 
11 girls go on retreat to the Hannigan Centre at St Patrick’s on 14 June. An invite has been offered to all students to participate in this 
year’s sacramental program for the Sacraments of Initiation, Baptism, First Holy Communion and Confirmation. On Thursday 12th May 
the school received a defibrillator which was sponsored by ASB bank through St John’s Ambulance. This life-saving device will be 
accessible for everyone within school will also serve the wider community in our area. This speaks closely to our focus this year of 

‘Community in Mission’.                                                                                                                                                                                 

Nga mihi                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Maria Neville-Foster (Principal)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

St John’s College                                                                                                                                                                                           
This has been a quiet week at the College. Winter sport is in full flight with a large number of teams involved in rugby, soccer, basketball, 
hockey and badminton. The 1st VI rugby are part of the CNI competition which means they travel a lot and this week they travel to 
Gisborne to play Gisborne Boys. At Tuesday Mass, one of our young men, Harry Unwin, was confirmed as a minister of the Eucharist. 
We have a number of our students who take on this role and it is wonderful to see them taking on this important service to our College 
community. TASTE OF ST JOHN’S DAY – Wednesday 15th June – for Year 8 boys thinking about enrolling at St John’s College –  

Phone the office for details – 878 6853. ENROLMENTS ARE NOW OPEN! 

Conor Bolton (DRS)      

Homeless Meeting 

Members of the Environmental, Social Justice Group and St Vincent’s de 
Paul attended an event at Hastings District Council on 16 May to learn 
more about the development of a new day hub for homeless in Hastings. 
Hastings Church, led by Pastor Warren Heke, currently provide a drop in 
space and meals for homeless – but more importantly they provide 
connection and relationship. The Hastings Church, Anglican Care Waiapu, 
and the Hastings District Council have formed a collaboration to set up a 
new day centre where homeless can access food, showers, and from 
which clinical and other services can be provided. The partners are 
currently seeking a new venue and funding to set up the operations well. 
There will be opportunities for our parish to be involved by providing 
resources, volunteers, funding, prayer, and friendship. We will keep you 

posted. 

Lucy Laitinen & Bill Pepping  

Notices from Titipounamu Study & Joy 

Online Sessions (Evening): 

St Paul – The first Missionary with Kieran Fenn fms. 
Mondays, 13 -27 June, 7-8.30pm. ZOOM. 
All sessions are connected but also stand alone. 
$25/session or $50/series. 
https://www.studyjoy.nz/events/st-paul-meet-the-first-

missionary-7/ 

Muffin Talk Radio Programme recordings and video clips 
on religion, interfaith and community available at https://

www.studyjoy.nz/category/resources/muffin-talk/ 

For more information and registration: www.studyjoy.nz 

https://www.studyjoy.nz/events/st-paul-meet-the-first-missionary-7/
https://www.studyjoy.nz/events/st-paul-meet-the-first-missionary-7/
https://www.studyjoy.nz/category/resources/muffin-talk/
https://www.studyjoy.nz/category/resources/muffin-talk/
http://www.studyjoy.nz/

